
1 | P a g e  o f  S p i l l w a y  

 

Hill Country Community Clinic 
Guided by the Needs of the Community – Serving 10,000 People 

 

 

Today’s meeting was led by President Jenn Finnegan. She introduced Team 9 Co-Captains Joshua 

Johnson and Eva Jimenez, who wasn’t present. However, Leslie Williem assisted with the introductions. 

The complete team dressed in Super-Hero costumes. Batman outfits, to be precise. No tights, but they had 

capes and masks! Thet swarmed the podium to start the proceedings to to show us a well-coordinated and 

committed team! Great job! The Team as also attained the highest meeting attendance with over 80%! The 

Invocation was delivered by Rick Fauss. Rick reminded of that we were coming up on Labor Day and asked 

that we recognize the contribution of blue-collar workers in our community, who help to make our 

community work! Our Greeters were James Tate, Randy Tate, Gary Parkinson, Ryan Burks and Andy 

McCurdy. Rory Greek led us in the Pledge of Allegiance. Our Sergeants-at-Arms was Gary Parkinson. 

The Audio Video command was operated by Jerry Kelley.  The President’s Fundraiser tickets sales were 

sold by Leslie Williem. Leslie also took photos today. The door prize was also donated by Bob Allen.  

 

We were led through the introductions of our guests by PP Jeff Avery. There were no visiting Rotarians 

today. Our guests included Jo Campbell, CEO of Hill Country, and our speaker. Jack Kimple introduced 

her. Tenessa Audette, Redding City Council, was also a guest once again today. 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

  

August 31, 2023 

PP, Jeff Avery 

Guests & Visitors 

Rick Fauss, 

Invocation 

Jenn Finnegan, 

President 

Gary Parkinson 

Sergeant-at-Arms 

Joshua Johnson and Leslie 

Williem, Team 8 Leaders 

9/7/2023 Surf Safely, Keeping the Big Kahuna Hackers at Bay

9/14/2023 TBD

9/21/2023 RSA Starts High School Program

9/28/2023 The Adventure Challenge

Program Schedule
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Saturday September 9th 2pm – 6pm 

• Float from Sundial to Dr. Malotky’s House, if you do not want to float, you can join us at Dr. Malotky’s at 4pm! 

• Potluck afterwards – Bring your own food/drink to share 

• Assemble your crew and reserve your raft today!!!..........  6 or 8 Person rafts available – safety vests included 

• North Country Raft Rental - raftredding.com 530-244-4281………………………Bring your family and friends along!! 

• Contact Brian Scarr for questions:  530-215-7577 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Career Mentoring: 

This group is moving forward. They have a meeting set up for September 11th. They’re focused on the first 

industry session scheduled for November 8th in which they will gather students interested in “Hospitality” 

and “Culinary” careers. The second area will likely be “Construction.” They are securing the mentors needed 

for that industry. Please contact Ed Rullman if you are interested to join the group or become a mentor!  

Each week during this year, 

which is leading up to 100th 

Anniversary, we will share a 

“History Minute.” 

 

This will provide insight to the 

changes, progress, and 

accomplishments of our long 

tenured club! 
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Recognitions 

  
 

 

 

  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          

             

You can bring joy and hope to 

someone who needs it by donating 

Haunted House Tickets to those who 

otherwise would not be able to 

attend! 

Mark Cibula celebrated the completion 

of his swim of the full length of 

Whiskeytown Lake. 

It was something he wanted to do for a 

long time. He was probably glad it was 

over with… 

In recognition of his this water-based 

accomplishment, he donated to the club 

and also purchased  Haunted House 

tickets! 

Thank you and Congratulations, Mark! 

 

Dr. James Tate just had to go to the 

U.S. Virgin Islands! 

His house there was suffering from 

the need of necessary repairs. A hole 

in the roof and some other stuff. So, 

it was a work trip??? 

It looks very inviting and relaxing. 

We are sure had found some down 

time while in such a beautiful place! 

He donated $100 to the club and 

purchased $50 in Haunted House 

ticket!  Thanks, James! 

Lindsay Myers and her family 

celebrated the 12th Birthday of her 

daughter, Maddy! 

They celebrated at Viking Skate 

Country! 

Lindsay did not put on a pair of 

skates as she was concerned about 

the potential for injury and the 

associated pain that comes along 

with that! 

She donated ten (10) tickets to the 

Haunted House and $100 to the club! 

Thank you, Lindsay! Glad you 

stayed safe! 

 

          

Donated to Date! 
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 Fun at Rotary Cocktails on Thursday: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          

              

PP Jeff Avery was recognized for 

the building of a new home in 

Surprise, AZ. 

Next month, PP Jeff, his wife, 

Jaime, and his mother-in-law will 

move down there! 

PP Jeff will commute back to 

Redding each month to manage his 

business. 

PP Jeff said it just wasn’t hot 

enough in Redding for him to retire 

here! 

In recognition, he donated $150 and 

three (3) Haunted House tickets! 

Gary Parkinson, his wife and son went to 

Yosemite. They were celebrating his son’s 

lottery win to be included in an exclusive 

back country, back packing trip at and 

around Yosemite. 

They hiked  in various places in Yosemite 

and climbed Half Dome. The hiked 24 miles 

over 3 days culminating in the summitting 

of Half Dome!   

After all that activity, they needed some 

carbohydrate “loading,” rather than before. 

They consumed two (2) pizzas and 17 

beers between them – not each! 

In recognition, he donated $100 to his Paul 

Harris and four (4) Haunted House tickets! 

Sometimes, on Thursday afternoons, 

there are some serious discussions that 

are undertaken regarding the luncheon 

proceedings and events!  

However, most of the time, it is just 

pure fun! Lots of laughing as we 

discuss the events of the week, our 

community, and the world at large! 

From time to time, we have as many 

as fifteen (15) Rotarians come by. It is 

usually about eight (8) to ten (10) 

people who drop in after a hard day’s 

work to wind down a bit. 

Hope to see you there! 
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Program: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Our approach: 

“Caring for the WHOLE PERSON” 
• Serve an estimated 10,000 patients! 

• 16 medical exam rooms 

• 14 dental operatories 

• 10 counseling rooms 

• Wellness Center 

• Housing for 16 transitional age students  

• Fifty new living wage jobs 

Gold Street, Redding 

Center of Hope, Redding 

Round Mountain 

Adding Locations, Services, and 

Housing Options. Their Mobile Crisis 

HOT LINE in collaboration with CIRT 

for a “Continuum of Care!”  

https://hillcountry.org/mobile-

crisis-outreach-team-mcot/ 

 

Serving the Needs of the 

Community! 

https://hillcountry.org/mobile-crisis-outreach-team-mcot/
https://hillcountry.org/mobile-crisis-outreach-team-mcot/
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Lose Your Marbles:  

$524 Prize –  Lee Salter picked the lucky number, but not the “white” marble! 
 

Drawing: 

PP Jeff Avery won the drawing for a bottle of wine! 

Tenessa Audette wins the $25 Sees Candy Gift Certificate! Yeah! 

 

Link to Rotary Presentation Slides: 

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1WZDkPPG2thW-

sQCCzA15k3dCf3VwqG_g/edit?usp=drive_link&ouid=103710665847894715894&rtpof=true&s

d=true 

 

Link to Program Audio: 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1ctq7tYQJSAFqzYe8WjONASHCHgWFuRXD/view?usp=drive_li

nk 

Link to Program Slides/Presentation: 

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/14WEySLLgcDf7RdyFSD5f1jYStnbAd-

ci/edit?usp=drive_link&ouid=103710665847894715894&rtpof=true&sd=true 

 

Link to Ad Reel: 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1j-

mZRquoqLKwdcL2cCuepkDfZAHr3QdY/view?usp=drive_link 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

   

 

 

 

 

August 31, 2023 Meeting 

Spillway Editor: Tony Giovaniello 
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https://www.abwholesaler.com/blach-beverage-llc/
http://www.pacificsky.co/
mailto:https://www.sdsengineering.com/
https://www.bankcornerstone.com/
https://www.chooseredding.com/
http://www.wellcaremd.com/
https://www.dignityhealth.org/north-state/locations/connected-living
http://www.iwins.com/
https://www.marriott.com/en-us/hotels/rddsi-sheraton-redding-hotel-at-the-sundial-bridge/overview/?EM=DNM_SHERATONREDDING.COM
http://www.rsbryantinc.com/rsb_home.html
https://www.minutemanpressofredding.com/
https://mchalesign.com/
https://obsidianit.com/
mailto:https://advisor.morganstanley.com/the-pathfinder-group-10825321?y_source=1_MTA4MjUzMjEtNzE1LWxvY2F0aW9uLndlYnNpdGU%3D
https://www.historichawesfarm.com/
mailto:mbjohannessen@gmail.com
https://www.maxwellif.com/


  
 

 

 Ed & Brad Rullman  
 

Entertainment  - Lunch – Dinner 
221-2335 Web Site Click HERE 

 

  
 

Disclaimer: Redding Rotary encourages our members to support our advertisers. The Rotary Club of Redding 
does not endorse any one company, business, organization or individual placing an ad in our newsletter.   

 

https://crgibbs.com/
https://crgibbs.com/
http://www.fitptredding.com/
http://www.upstatehearing.com/
mailto:Wayne.Freddie@windermere.com
mailto:tom@semarcinc.com
https://crgibbs.com/
https://www.pinestreetcleaners.com/
https://www.usbank.com/index.html
http://www.BlinkOD.com
mailto:Jeff@jeffavery.net

